STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT II
171 Salem Turnpike

Norwich, Connecticut 06360
Phone:

August 2, 2023

Ms. Susan Marquardt, P.E.
Loureiro Engineering Associates, Inc.
100 Fort Hill Road

~Groton, CT 06340

AUE 0/ 2023

Dear Ms. Marquardt:

Subject:  Sterling Facility
1761 Military Highway / Route 12
Town of Ledyard

The Department of Transportation (Department) has reviewed your latest plans for the above-noted

subject received July 6, 2023, entitled, “Sterling Facility” dated March 7, 2023, and last revised June 21, 2023. Your
submittal/application to work within the State right of way or perform work that may affect State property is denied
based on the following comments:

1.

2.

Proof of Town approval must be submitted prior to the issuance of an encroachment permit.
Provide a plan for Route 12 and proposed drive intersection, including STOP sign, stop bar, and 50’ of DYCL.
Relocate FIREHOUSE warning sign approximately 150’ north.

Provide a detail for the breakaway sign support system in the plan set. If you would like a PDF version of the
Breakaway Sign Support detail sent to you electronically, please email Mr. Gary Brigham at
gary.brigham(@ct.gov. '

Revise plans to show limits of pavement restoration according to current Conn DOT standards for any proposed
utility cuts on Route 12. Excavations into a lane will require restoration from the curb to the center line of the
roadway or the closest pavement seam. Excavations crossing the center line will require curb to curb restoration.
Milling limits must extend a minimum of 10" beyond the edges of the trench. Please include the latest
Department of Transportation detail sheet for Pavement Restoration on the plans. If you would like a PDF

. version of the “Pavement Restoration” details sent to you electronically, please email Mr. Gary Brigham at

gary.brigham(@gct.gov.

All drainage rights to discharge must be shown on the survey plan.

When you resubmit, please provide two sets of plans, 40 scale or larger, reflecting the above-noted

comments. Please note that any resubmission may generate additional comments and concerns and in no way
guarantees the issuance of an encroachment permit. An encroachment permit must be obtained prior to performing
any work within or affecting the highway right of way. If you have any questions in regard to this matter, please
contact Mr. Gary Brigham of this office at (860) 823-3114, or by email at Gary.Brigham@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Special Services Section Manager
Bureau of Highway Operations

cc: Ledyard Planning and Zoning
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